
Maria Mercedes Seidler 
1037 Mansfield Crossing Road, North Chesterfield, VA  23236  

202-207-8709; seidlerconsulting@gmail.com 
 

 

April 11, 2016 

 

Debra A. Howland 

Executive Director 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

 

Re:  IR 15-296 Electric Distribution Utilities Investigation into Grid Modernization  

        Notice to Participate in Grid Modernization Working Group 

 

Dear Ms. Howland:  
 

Pursuant to Order No. 25,877, issued in the above-referenced docket by the New Hampshire 

Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) establishing a Working Group process, I respectfully 

request that I be included as a member of the Working Group and allowed to fully participate in the 
Working Group process as laid out in the Commission’s Order.   

 

Furthermore, in comments filed by Dominion Voltage Inc. and Dominion Energy Technologies, 

Inc., in this proceeding I was listed as a representative contact for receipt of Commission orders and other 
notices on their behalf.  As of April 30, I will no longer be employed by Dominion.  Consequently, this 

letter serves as notice that my name and contact information will no longer be valid as a representative for 

DVI and DETI.   
 

However, I would like to continue to participate and be added to the service list as an interested 

party on my own behalf with an interest in representing smart grid technologies, both customer and grid-

facing, that can bring value to the electricity delivery system as envisioned by the Commission in 
commencing this Working Group process and Grid Modernization investigation.  I believe my extensive 

experience in other grid modernization proceedings, including Massachusetts whose process is a model 

for the Commission’s process laid out in its order, as well as the New York REV, Minnesota, District of 
Columbia, and my knowledge of the integrated grid philosophy underlying much of the regulatory 

activities of California and Hawaii and NARUC’s work in this area, offers value to the membership 

constituency of the Working Group.  I have worked with the New Hampshire Commission in presenting a 
voltage optimization workshop for the Commissioners and Staff, as well as submitted comments in this 

proceeding on behalf of DVI and DETI.  I have also published in the International Confederation of 

Energy Regulators’ Journal on voltage management as foundational technology for grid modernization.   

 
My new contact information is as follows: 

 

Maria Mercedes Seidler 
1037 Mansfield Crossing Road 

Richmond, VA 23236 

202-207-8709 

seidlerconsulting@gmail.com 
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Thank you for your consideration of my participation in this proceeding, and more particularly as 

a member of the Working Group.  Meanwhile, should you have any additional questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly.    

 

 

Sincerely,  
/s/  

 

Maria Mercedes Seidler 
 

cc: Service list 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

           Maria M. Seidler



 

 
 

 

 

SERVICE LIST  

cc via electronic service: 

 
Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov;  

al-azad.iqbal@puc.nh.gov;  

alexander.speidel@puc.nh.gov; 

allen.desbiens@nu.com;  

amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov;  

bob.reals@libertyutilities.com;  

carroll@unitil.com;christopher.goulding@nu.com;  

clifton.below@gmail.com;  

cynthia.trottier@psnh.com;  

dhartford@clf.org;donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov;  

downesm@unitil.com; edward.davis@eversource.c
om;  

ehawes@acadiacenter.org; 

elizabeth.nixon@puc.nh.gov;  

epler@unitil.com;  

eric.stanley@libertyutilities.com;  

f.anne.ross@puc.nh.gov; 

frank.melanson@nu.com;  

grant.siwinski@puc.nh.gov;  

heather.tebbetts@libertyutilities.com; 

issa.ansara@psnh.com;  

james.brennan@oca.nh.gov;  

james.shuckerow@nu.com;  

jarvis@unitil.com; 

jimcunningham@puc.nh.gov;  

jody.carmody@puc.nh.gov;  

john.warshaw@libertyutilities.com; 

karen.cramton@puc.nh.gov;  

karen.sinville@libertyutilities.com;  

kate@nhsea.org;  

katherine.peters@nu.com; 

kristi.davie@nu.com;  

leszek.stachow@puc.nh.gov;  

lois.jones@nu.com;  

lrichardson@jordaninstitute.org; 

marc.lemenager@eversource.com;  

mark.naylor@puc.nh.gov;  

matthew.fossum@eversource.com; 

maureen.karpf@libertyutilities.com;  

mbirchard@clf.org;  

mcnamara@unitil.com;  

mdean@mdeanlaw.net; 

Meredith.hatfield@nh.gov;  

michael.sheehan@libertyutilities.com;  

ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov;  

palma@unitil.com; 

pradip.chattopadhyay@oca.nh.gov;  

rhonda.bisson@psnh.com;  

richard.chagnon@puc.nh.gov; 

rick.white@nu.com;  

robert.bersak@nu.com;  

snowc@nhec.com;  

Stephen.Eckberg@puc.nh.gov; 

Stephen.Hall@libertyutilities.com;  

steve.frink@puc.nh.gov;  

steven.elliott@nu.com;  

steven.mullen@libertyutilities.com;  

suzanne.amidon@puc.nh.gov;  

taylorp@unitil.com;  

tbohan@spragueenergy.com; 

thomas.belair@psnh.com;  

tom.frantz@puc.nh.gov;  

woodsca@nhec.com 


